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SELLINDGE WEATHER FACTS 
 

It’s sad to report that due to ill health, Tony Orsbourne, the Gentleman who has been submitting the Sellindge 

Weather Facts Reports for well over 20 years, has had to retire from doing this roll. 

A sincere Thank You to Tony for the many years of informative and interesting weather fact reports. 
 

THE LEES SELLINDGE 
 

Phase 1 of ‘The Lees’ development is now at an 

advanced state, with the show homes opening in 

January, before they were marketed from Shornecliffe.  

It is understood that the first of the new residents will 

be moving in soon. 
 

INDOOR TABLE TOP SALE 
 

Sellindge Sports and Social Club Saturday February 

9
th
 from 9am to 1pm. 

 

NO OTTERPOOL JUMBLE SALE 
 

Sellindge Village Hall Saturday February 9
th
 with the 

doors opening from 11am 

 

 
 

PURRFECT LANDLORDS 
 

Cats Protection is launching a major new campaign called Purrfect Landlords, to help more 

people living in rented housing own a pet cat.  A new website offers free advice to help 

tenants speak to their landlords to ask for permission to own a cat.  The website also offers 

guidance to landlords and letting agents to help ensure that tenancy agreements reflect 

modern day living.   
   

Some renters may have been lucky enough to find cat-friendly housing, but live in fear of 

having to move, aware that cat-friendly properties are few and far between.  If you live in 

rented housing and are not allowed cats, there are ways you can reassure your landlord that you’d be a responsible cat 

owner.  Start by speaking to your landlord and letting them know you’d like a cat - even if your tenancy agreement 

doesn’t allow pets, landlords may be willing to be flexible. 
 

You can help reassure your landlord that your cat is unlikely to cause a problem by taking a few simple steps:- 
 

Start your search early to give yourself plenty of time to look for a new rented property that will allow a cat.  

Tell your landlord about the nature and behaviour of your cat to show you are a responsible owner; such as if they use 

a litter tray and how they interact with people and other pets. 

 Ask for a pet reference, if possible from a previous landlord, which helps to confirm your cat has not caused damage 

in the past.  
 

If you have a cat already but your new tenancy doesn’t allow pets, have a chat with the landlord.  Landlords often use 

standard templates for tenancy agreements, but you may find they can be flexible. 
 

Request a copy of your cat’s vet records to show your landlord that your cat is neutered, microchipped, vaccinated and 

protected against fleas and other parasites.  Folkestone and Hythe Cats Protection is urging cat owners to have their 

pets neutered, as they are not wanted when they become older - frequently because intact toms will spray.  Unneutered 

female cats taken on as kittens and indoor only can escape and are likely to get pregnant - even at the young age of 

four months!  
 

Copies of the Purrfect Landlords Guide can be obtained from the Cats Protection Shop at 139a High Street, 

Hythe.  Or visit the website:  www.cats.org.uk/purrfectlandlords  
 

If you would like to contact Folkestone and Hythe Cats Protection please call: 0345 260 1253 

 

http://www.cats.org.uk/-purrfectlandlordsprivatetenantsleaflet
http://www.cats.org.uk/purrfectlandlords


SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk        
 

Your Parish Council met on 8
th
 January, and Members hope that the residents enjoyable holiday period.  The Pictures 

of the decorated Windows around the village do look excellent in colour so, if you have access to the internet do go 

the Parish Council Website where you can view them. 
 

At the meeting residents raised issues about the Taylor Wimpey’s Phase 1 & 2. 
 

1. The village Green will be looked after by Taylor Wimpey for the first twelve months before it is handed over 

to the Parish Council.  It is expected that it will be used for open air events, family walks etc., however at this 

stage nothing has been decided.  Some ideas that have been put forward are for a Village Clock, public 

conveniences, a memorial seat for both World Wars and a specific dog walking area.  There is to be a 

children’s’ play area that was agreed under the 106 arrangements where developers have to contribute to play 

facilities.  If you have any other ideas please let the Parish Clerk know. 
 

2. There is an application for Tree Preservation Orders coming forward (phase 2) and your PC will comment at 

the appropriate times. 
 

Your County and District Councillors were in attendance and after giving their reports were happy, as always, to 

answer any questions.  Jenny confirmed that the layby at the bottom of Otterpool Lane is to be given a good clean, the 

PC have been lobbying the District Council for some long time now with no success, so we have Jenny to thank for 

getting this sorted for us.  
 

Under the Planning agenda item there was only one decision made.  This was for permission to erect an orangery at 3 

Grove Bridge.  The permission was granted by the District Council. 
 

An application has been made for the extension of the use of land for the parking of HGV’s at the Airport Café.  This 

application only arrived after the agenda had been issued.  Therefore there was no time for Councillors to inspect the 

plans so it was agreed there would be a request to the District Council for an extension to the date by which comments 

could be received. 
 

Various items of correspondence were received, for Councillors to read in their own time, there were no actions 

required at the Parish Council meeting. 
 

The Parish Council has been asked if a zebra crossing could be installed at the Barrow Hill end of the village and this 

will added to the agenda of the next meeting for Members to consider. 
 

Your Parish Council will next meet on 12
th
 February 2019 in the Durling Hall at 7pm.  

You are very welcome to attend to remain updated with your Parish Council actions. 

From your Parish Council Clerk  Linda Hedley 
 

Dog Poo Bags – The Parish Council is still providing these for use free of charge, members consider that this has 

made a difference to the village.  Simply come to the Parish Council office Tues 9am – Noon & Fri 3pm – 5.30pm  
 

The Chairman and other Parish Councillors would like to say ‘thank you’ to all those who are taking  

the time and trouble to pick up after their dog/s. 
 

For more information please visit our website – www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk   
 

NO OTTERPOOL JUMBLE SALE 
 

Sellindge and District Residents Association are holding a Jumble Sale in Sellindge Village Hall on  

Saturday February 9
th
 with the doors opening at 11am.   

A raffle and refreshments will be available.  Donations of prizes for the raffle would be appreciated   

Bring your Jumble to the Village Hall on the morning of the Jumble Sale. 

We are also in need of helpers for the Jumble Sale 

Please phone Carole on 07581 388 987 or email caroleandcolin@gmail.com  
 

NEW YEAR TABLE TOP SALE 
 

New Year indoor table top at Sellindge Sports & Social Club Saturday 9
th
 February 2019 from 9am to 1pm to book a 

£6 table please contact Jeanette 07753283575 as tables are already booking up 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 

SPEEDWATCH – Interested in volunteering for Speed Watch, please complete and return to the Parish Council 

Office, drop into the Pop In or give to a Parish Councillor. 
 

Name - ……………………………………..  Phone ……………… Email ………………………………. 
 

Address  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………..2 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:caroleandcolin@gmail.com


FROM YOUR FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, F&H D C 
 

Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk  01303 812 066       susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk  01303 670 561   

 

We are pleased to report that national figures show households in the Folkestone & Hythe District reduced the amount 

of waste they threw away in 2017/18 compared with 2016/17 by a hefty 22kg Recycling rates were also up with 

45.3% recycled or composted – a 2.8% improvement on the year before.  Thank you to residents for their efforts in 

reducing waste. 
 

With regular kerbside collections and a Household Waste Recycling Centre (HWRC) in Folkestone open seven days a 

week, there’s no excuse for anyone to flytip.  Unlike littering, flytipping is a criminal offence.  The fines for this 

environmental crime can be unlimited with prison sentences of up to five years.  Householders should be aware that it 

is not just those who do the flytipping who are liable.  Your District Council has taken several cases of flytipping to 

Court and has had success in tracking down the originators of waste dumped in our country lanes.  Please keep an eye 

out for such activity and note any number plates of vehicles involved. 
 

We are pleased to report that the District Council’s contractor Veolia has carried out a deep clean of the Otterpool 

Lay-by and the Area Officers will report if further action is necessary.  We are also pleased that after discussions with 

Kent Highways and Taylor Wimpey, two bollards have been erected outside the Co-Op to help with sight lines 
 

Our Overview and Scrutiny Committee at the District Council (of which Susan is a member) is inviting suggestions 

for its annual programme.  To put forward your idea, email  committee@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk  for a form.  

The deadline for submissions is Friday, 22 March. 
 

A workshop on the Otterpool Park project was recently held at Westenhanger Castle with representatives from the 

Parish Councils that border the proposal; further sessions will follow.  We are also happy to meet with individuals to 

discuss Otterpool or indeed any other issues or concerns.  We also extend a very warm welcome to those who have 

recently moved to the village.  We hope to meet you soon and that you will get involved in the many clubs, activities 

and events here. 
 

Among those who have recently died was someone who came to the village in the 1960s.  Ron Mason was born in 

Wales, moved to London and then came to Sellindge.  Other members of the family followed him and settled here. 

Ron made a great contribution to this village.  He became involved with the Sellindge & District Playing Fields 

Benevolent Society (Sellindge Sports & Social Club) and from 1987-1996 he was Treasurer.  Jenny attended Ron’s 

funeral and our thoughts are with his daughters and grandchildren at this time.  Jenny also attended the funeral of 

Marion Garrod who was a staunch support to her husband Michael and our thoughts are with him as well.  

In Stowting, we lost a well known resident, John Hammon.  John was an active member of the Ashford Historical 

Society, Stowting Church, the Peace Room, and was a former School Governor among other roles.  Again, our 

thoughts are with Audrey and his family at this time. 
 

Jenny attended the Sports & Social Club Meeting, Sellindge Primary School Governors’ Meeting, the Sellindge 

Patients’ Participation Group and we both attended the Parish Council Meeting on 08 January. 
 

Susan Carey and Jenny Hollingsbee your District Councillors 
 

 

 

COFFEE ‘n’ CHAT – in The DURLING HALL 
 

Open – Mondays and Tuesdays from 9am to 12 Noon  
 

Come into the friendly, relaxing atmosphere of Coffee ‘n’ Chat for a nice cup of coffee, or tea if you 

prefer, cold drinks are also available and various snacks, meet friends, make new friends. 
 

There is a good selection of books, all at 20p, which is regularly re-stocked with new titles. 
 

       VILLAGE HALL BINGO – Every Tuesday from 2 – 4pm in the Durling Hall 
 

     OTHER VILLAGE HALL FACILITIES in JANUARY 2019 
 

Tues   19
th
 – Suzie will be in offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures 9am to Noon Durling Hall. 

 

No Clinic in February, back March 5
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, servicing hearing aids etc  

      in the Meeting Room from 1.45pm to 2.45pm. 

     ‘It would be appreciated that as many people as possible should get batteries and attend to  

      hearing aid problems on this date, batteries are no longer available at other times ’ 
 

No Clinic in February, back March 12
th
 – East Kent Foot Care will be at the Village Hall (in the Committee Room)  

       from 9am to 12.30pm.   

     ‘The cost is £14 for general maintenance and £24 for more through work’.   

 

Internet Access – Photocopying – Free WIFI  
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SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB  
 

The venue for February on Wednesday February 26th at ‘The Red Lion’ Hythe.   

Please contact June Wales know 01303 814 676 by February 19th to confirm you are attending.  

 

FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Elham Valley Ward.   susan.carey@kent.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 

Several people have contacted me about the traffic problems during the weekend closure of the M20 and I have 

personally spoken with KCC’s Director of Highways about the need for action including (if necessary) changes to the 

traffic calming scheme.  I am hopeful that Sellindge will benefit from the extra funding KCC requested from the 

Government (as detailed in the paper at the KCC Full Council meeting on 13 December).  We need more enforcement 

to ensure that HGVs respect the signed diversion routes and more CCTV cameras with Automatic Number Plate 

Recognition. 
 

I wrote last month about the joint planning of the Department for Transport, Highways England, Kent Police and Kent 

Highways are doing about how to deal with different levels of disruption to Cross Channel traffic.  The contingency 

plans involve far better use of the M20 by keeping the London bound lanes available for two-way traffic and the Coast 

bound lanes for queuing traffic.  Manston airport will also be used as a holding area and the test on 07 January showed 

that it is possible to release lorries into normal traffic.  This means that the traffic waiting for the ports can be more 

evenly divided between the M20 corridor and the A2/M2 corridor i.e. not all through Sellindge. 
 

KCC has received welcome news of additional funding over and above the extra announced in the Chancellor’s 

Autumn Statement.  Whilst we still need to make savings, we can now balance our budget for 2019/20 without drastic 

reductions to our discretionary services.  We have a full day of debate on 14 February on the budget and this will be 

webcast live via www.kent.gov.uk   
 

Matthew Scott, Kent’s Police and Crime Commissioner launched a programme of ‘Meet the Commissioner’ events 

across Kent with the first being held at Stelling Minnis which I was pleased to organise.  Jenny Hollingsbee also 

joined us as well as villagers from across my County division.  Jenny asked questions from residents unable to make 

the meeting.  Issues ranged from rural crime to sentencing policy and Matthew talked about the preventative work he 

has been commissioning to reduce the number of people having a mental health crisis with nowhere to turn but the 

Police.  Matthew is increasing the number of Police officers in Kent and he’s consulting on his plans for 2019/20 

including the budget needed to take this increase to 400 extra officers.  Please complete the online survey at 

www.kent-pcc.gov.uk/consultations  or contact Matthew at Kent Police HQ, Sutton Road, Maidstone, ME14 9BZ. 
 

January saw both a Tryangle awards for young people of our District on 11 January and the Spirit of Try Angle 

county-wide event held on 20 January at the Ashford International and I was honoured to present some of the awards 

at both events.  It was heartening to hear so many positive stories about the good work young people are doing such as 

fundraising for a defibrillator, running dementia cafes, excelling in sport or art and in personal development.  It was a 

welcome antidote to the relentlessly negative portrayal of young people by so much of our media.  These were young 

people of whom we can all be proud. 
 

Susan Carey, Member Elham Valley, Kent County Council  

 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 
 

The Gardeners had an interesting quiz on Friday January 18
th
. 

The February meeting will be on Friday February 15
th
 in the Durling Hall at 2pm. 

The guest speaker will be Maureen Rainey, with a talk entitled – ‘Water for Wildlife’. 

 

SELLINDGE SPORTS and SOCIAL CLUB – What’s on at the Club in February. 
 

Quiz Night – February 2
nd

.  From 7pm. 

Come and join us for our first quiz night of the year. Fun for everyone with a wide variety of questions. 

£2.00 entry p/p, up to 8 people per team. We can book you a table in advance, just let us know how many people you 

would like on your team. 

Cash prize � for the winning team! 

We will have a basket menu available on the evening :) 
 

Indoor Table Top Sale – February 9
th
.  9am to 1pm. 

After the success of our January table top sale we have decided to have another! Book a table in our fully heated 

function room with access to toilets and hot and cold food and drinks. 

To book a table or for any further information please contact Jeanette on 07753 283575. 
 

Sunday Carvery Sundays served 1pm till 5pm, locally sourced Meat and Veg, all you can eat, eat in and takeaway. 
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ST MARY'S CHURCH SELLINDGE  
 

A Message from Rev Chris Denyer 

I am going to confess to a little guilty pleasure… it’s BBC’s Bargain Hunt, so this reflection by Eddie Askew called 

“Junk Box Jesus” struck a chord. 

‘The other day I found Jesus in a junk box.  It happened at an antique fair.  There was a cardboard box of odds and 

ends.  Most of it was junk.  And among them all, Jesus.  A silvery image of him anyway, nailed to a cheap black 

wooden cross.  A crucifix.  I picked it up.  For a moment I thought of buying it to rescue him from among all the junk 

in the cardboard box.  I could take him home and put him somewhere more suitable, more respectable.  Maybe on the 

wall in my studio. 

Then something told me he wouldn’t want to be rescued.  He’d rather be there, where he was, in the junk box among 

the least-valued, the throw-away pieces from a throw-away society.  Jesus always had time for throw-aways, the 

down-and-outs and the undervalued. 

So I quietly put him in the box and, as I did so, he seemed to nod and smile.  Or was that just my imagination?’ 

  (Eddie Askew, 2014 [abridged], A Little Book of Wit and Wisdom) 

It made me think, where might you find God in the unexpected places, in unexpected ways?  In this month that we are 

encouraged to show our love, with St Valentine’s Day on the 14
th 

February, perhaps we can show love for someone 

who will be alone, who feels unloved, unvalued?  Perhaps an extra special donation to the Foodbank box, take a cake 

round to a lonely neighbour, a bunch of flowers for someone who would never expect to receive some…?  

‘Lord of old and new, open my eyes to your presence in everyone I see today.’ (Eddie Askew, 2003) 

 

God bless, 

Chris 

 

Dates for your Diary February (The Parish Diary at www.stourdowns.org.uk  has all Stour Downs info) 

Sun 3rd – Celebration Praise: an informal non-denominational service, starting with coffee and cake at 11:00am, 

with Sarah-Marie Collins 

Sun 17
th

 – Holy Communion at 11:00am with Rev. Chris Denyer. All welcome to an accessible Communion service 

in your beautiful, historic parish church.  

Sun 24
th

– Party Praise at 11:00am. Come and discover how to do church in a fun, noisy, and interactive way! Great 

for families.  
 

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY: SATURDAY MARCH 9
TH- 

1
st
 Birthday Celebration  9:30am - 4pm  

You are invited to join a 1
st
 birthday celebration of the Stour Downs parish across our six churches- with family 

friendly detective trail, morning coffee & cake, lunches, cream teas, and “Pimms & Hymns” in Smeeth at 5pm.  
 

Contacts for St Mary’s Sellindge in The Parish of Stour Downs 

Rev Chris Denyer: parishpriest@stourdowns.org.uk  

01303 470791 or office@stourdowns.org.uk   

The Stour Downs Parish website: www.stourdowns.org.uk  

St Mary’s Sellindge on Facebook - www.facebook.com/stmaryssellindge  

Stour Downs on Facebook www.facebook.com/stourdownsparish   Twitter @DownsStour 
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE FEBRUARY 2019 Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  01303 260 220                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297   (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297   (Term time)  

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 014 

  VILAGE HALL BINGO – 2pm to 4pm – Village Hall (Durling Hall)   ***NEW***   

  LINE DANCING – Improvers Level – 6pm – 7pm Village Hall (Main) – 07989 210449  

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY PILATES – 9.45am Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  07703 792 388  ***NEW***   
ART GROUP Painting for all – 2pm – 4pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 

MENS FOOTBALL – 7pm to 9pm Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 ***NEW***    
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Intermediate 11am to 12.30pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161*NEW TIME  

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP painting for all – 9.30am – 11.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, 812 593 

CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES – COFFEE ‘N’ CHAT – DURLING HALL – Monday and Tuesdays 9.00am - 12 Noon – 813 250  
 

TUESDAY / FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – TUESDAY 9am – 12 NOON & FRIDAY 3pm – 5.30pm 
 

   

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

 

VILLAGE PRAISE on Sunday 3
rd

 at 11am Village Hall (Durling) 
 

BOOK CLUB on Monday 4
th

 from 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Club - - phone 812 437 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 12
th

 at 7pm Village Hall (Durling) -Chair 07710 260 757 Clerk 01303 813 271  
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 13
th

 from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 080 
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 11
th

 2.00pm - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION Friday 15
th

 at 2pm Village Hall (Durling) Chris - 813 875 or 01843 597 710   
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 25
th

 2.00pm - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk in - - 812 616 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

SAT 9
th

 – NO OTTERPOOL JUMBLE SALE – MAIN HALL – DOORS OPEN 11am 
 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

BT – TV   Traditional Sunday Carvery 1pm to 5pm (bookings required)   BT SPORT 
 

SAT 2
nd 

– QUIZ NIGHT – 7pm 

SAT 9
th

 – INDOOR TABLE TOP SALE – 9am to 1pm 

 

 

NEW Opening hours Mon to Fri 3pm to 11pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 10pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk       
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE FEBRUARY 2019 
SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk        

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk      

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2015 – S Bull (Chair) of Swan Lane, N Fursdon of Moorstock Lane, C Mason of Swan Lane. 

Co – Opted July 2015 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields.   

Co – Opted May 2016 – M Pullen of Greenfields. 

Co – Opted August 2017 – Ms S Clark of Barrow Hill. 

Co – Opted September 2017 – C Brace of Barrow Hill. 

Co – Opted February 2018 – Mrs G Montgomery of Somerfield Barn Court. 

Co – Opted March 2018 – Mr D Harris of Barrow Hill. 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DC (North Downs West Ward) Cllr – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066  
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561  
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (switchboard) www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk  e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION   – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  Non emergency – 101 – Emergency 999 Report online at  www.kent.police.uk/report     
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk   Out of hours   111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 

Automated External Defibrillators – Village Hall Main Rd and Sports & Social Club Swan Ln.  Dial 999 for code 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk     
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge    

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT –  www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk  Call 105 from landlines and mobiles 

In a power cut telephones with electric basestation won’t work, it’s good to have a 

conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, are normallyun affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   

Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk   emergency 0330 303 0368    

**MOBILE LIBRARY**  All times approx. *FEBRUARY* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx     

Thursday 7
th

 and 21
st
 – 9.15am to 9.45 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane.     

Friday 8
th

 and 22
nd

 – 2.50pm – 3.20pm   Greenfields lay – by.   

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com      

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk      Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

Other Village Facebook groups – Sellindge Village Community Group       Sellindge Village   

ITEMS FOR THE MARCH 2019 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com or Nigel Fursdon  by 2200 hours (10pm) on WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 20
th

 2019  with a 

‘contact’ name, address and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07437  948 509 and I will collect. 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk
http://www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/
mailto:county.hall@kent.gov.uk
http://www.slurry.org.uk/
mailto:sellindgeresidents@gmail.com
http://www.kent.police.uk/report
http://www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk/
http://www.ekhuft.nhs.uk/
http://www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk/
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone
http://www.shepwaycab.co.uk/
http://www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/
http://www.affinitywater.co.uk/
http://www.southernwater.co.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx
mailto:sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com
mailto:club@sellindgeclub.co.uk
mailto:nnwfursdon@aol.com


 

 

 

 

 


